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To All Unit Secretaries                                                                                      Local Head Office 

        Poojappura 

 Thiruvananthapuram-695 012 

             Date 18.06.2024 

Dear Comrade, 

 
We reproduce hereunder the full text of letter No.GS/TVPM/CDO/502/24 dated 
18th June, 2024 addressed to the Circle Development Officer, State Bank of India, 
Local Head Office, Thiruvananthapuram, the contents of which are self explicit. 
 
Yours comradely, 

 
(Akhil S)  
General Secretary 
 

“REQUEST FOR CONSIDERATION OF PENDING INTER ADMINISTRATIVE AREA 
TRANSFER REQUESTS 
We are pleased to note that the Inter Administrative Area transfer (IAT) requests of 

73 employees have been approved and released on 13.06.2024. We sincerely thank 

your good office for the prompt support in releasing this list. 

While the IAT has facilitated the movement of some employees who sought 

transfers, we would like to bring to your attention the pending Inter Administrative 

Area Transfer requests submitted by Award Staff in our Circle. As of now, 130 

transfer requests from clerical employees are pending, with 52 requests dating back 

to the period between 01.04.2021 and 31.03.2023. The details of such transfer 

requests are enclosed for your ready reference. 

Typically, Inter Administrative Area Transfers in our Circle are considered during 

the recruitment of Junior Associates. However, in 2023, newly recruited Junior 

Associates were posted to their home modules, particularly to Thrissur and 

Kozhikode Modules, where the highest number of transfer requests are pending. We 

raised this issue in the Circle Consultative Meetings held on 23/06/2023, 

19/09/2023 and 03/01/2024 and the CMC assured us that the issue would be 

resolved positively.  
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Many employees are awaiting transfers to their home modules to join their spouses, 

take care of children and aged parents, undergo infertility treatment and for other 

personal reasons. The delay in processing these transfer requests has created 

widespread discontent among the employees. 

Considering these aspects, we kindly request your good office to consider the 

pending transfer requests during the allotment of new recruits expected to join in 

July 2024. We trust that management will take a sympathetic and compassionate 

approach in this matter.” 
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